
South Cave Parish Council 
Open Space Committee 

 
A meeting was held of the Open Space Committee on Monday 14th July 2025  at the Town Hall at 7:00pm 
 
Present: Cllrs Edmond (Chair), Barnett,  Rignall,   Turner & Tudor-Price   
   Mrs L Fielding – Clerk 
 
OSC 630 - To Elect Chair for the year 2025/26 
Cllr Barnett proposed Cllr Edmond as Chair 2025/26, Seconded Cllr Turner, All in favour 
 
OSC 631 – Apologies for Absence  
Cllr Turner  proposed that apologies be accepted from Cllrs Long & Bateman, Seconded Cllr Edmond, All in 
favour 
 
OSC 632 – Declarations of Interest 
There were no declarations of interest  
 
OSC 633– Playpark  
(1)The Committee received update relating to Playpark maintenance & tree report, it was noted some 
maintenance work to the playpark had been completed to timers in various locations.   
The tree report had been completed by First Trees Ltd, it was noted two trees were identified as requiring 
further investigations from December 2025 and prior to spring 2026.  Clerk to arrange prices for these 
inspections.  
It was noted the report included the tree to the entrance of the playpark, ownership of the ERYC.  Clerk to 
forward report over to ERYC to action.  
(2)The committee received notes from Sports & Rec AGM – with no comment to make/ tree report tree 
report being completed 
  
OSC 634 – Cemetery  
(1)The Committee discussed the problem with Cemetery vermin controls, it was noted further controls to imit 
vermin were required with investigations ongoing  
(2)The Committee considered additional memorial seat for Garden of Remembrance as offer of donation.   
It was concluded the current provision of seats to be sufficient with no space at present for any additional 
installations.  A waiting list to be arranged for donations for replacement seat when necessary.  Proposed 
Cllr Edmond, Seconded Cllr Turner, All in favour. 
 
OSC 635 – Allotments  
(1)The Committee discussed the Allotments & considered requests –  
5E Water bowser – not permitted out of character and would not be permitted   
13E – The tree in the pot is acceptable, the fig tree & olive trees are not suitable for the allotment due to its 
potential size planted in the ground.  
Berry Bushes – acceptable within the allotment plot but kept at a reasonable height and not planted around 
the boundary  

 (2)The Committee received update  relating to Humber Forest application approved – planting to commence 
September 2025   
(3)The allotment agreements for 2026/27 were reviewed with  no amendments made at this time it was 
noted any alterations be made before April 2026  
 
OSC 636  - Queen Elizabeth II / Bull Pasture  
 (1)The Committee improvements for outdoor space  - It was note Bull Pasture is ERYC land, Youth provision 
was discussed, it was suggested a Young Person survey be included with in the next parish newsletter 
gathering thoughts and ideas on what would best suit the area and young people within the village.   
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